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F. No. 14(2)S.MIR-I/2008/Edox#228514-R                Islamabad, the 02nd December, 2024 

Circular 

To:  

1.  Ms. Shazia Abid, Commissioner, Regional Tax Office-I, Karachi 

2.  Ms. Shazia Memon, Commissioner, Commissioner-IR, Benami Zone-III, Karachi 

3.  Mr. Muhammad Ejaz Khan, Director, Directorate of Internal Audit (IR), Karachi 

4.  Mr. Manzoor Ali Jokhio, Commissioner, Regional Tax Office-I, Karachi 

5.  Mr. Imran Latif Minhas, Accountant Member, ATIR, Bench-II, Islamabad 

6.  Qazi Hifzur Rehman, Chief Commissioner (OPS), Regional Tax Office, Hyderabad 

7.  Mr. Hasnain Brohi, Chief, Federal Board of Revenue (Hq), Islamabad 

8.  Mr. Aamer Amin Bhatti, Chief, Federal Board of Revenue (Hq), Islamabad 

9.  Mr. Aijaz Ahmad Khan Yousafzai, Accountant Member, ATIR, Bench-VI, Karachi 

10.  Mr. Ahmad Kamal, Director General (OPS), Federal Board of Revenue (Hq), Islamabad 

11.  Mr. Zain-ul-Abidin Sahi, Chief Commissioner (OPS), Large Taxpayers Office, Islamabad 

12.  Mr. Muhammad Safdar, Director General, Wafaqi Mohtasib Secretariat, Islamabad 

13.  Mr. Muhammad Taqi Qureshi, Chief Commissioner (OPS), Regional Tax Office, Sahiwal 

14.  Mr. Muhammad Abu Bakar Siddique, Commissioner-IR (Appeals), Sargodha 

15.  Mr. Irshad Hussain, Chief Commissioner (OPS), Regional Tax Office, Faisalabad 

16.  Mr. Abdul Khalique Shaikh, Chief Instructor (SMC), NIM, Karachi 

17.  Mr. Muhammad Majid, Commissioner, Regional Tax Office, Gujranwala 

 

Subject:  NOMINATIONS OF BS-20 OR EQUIVALENT OFFICERS FOR 122ND NATIONAL 

MANAGEMENT COURSE (NMC) AT NATIONAL SCHOOL OF PUBLIC POLICY 

(NSPP), LAHORE FROM 13TH JANUARY, 2025 TO 16TH MAY, 2025 

 

   I am directed to refer to the subject cited above and to intimate that 122nd National Management 

Course (NMC) for BS-20 officers is scheduled to commence from 13.01.2025 to 16.05.2025 at National School of 

Public Policy (NSPP), Lahore. Names of BS-20 officers of Inland Revenue Service, in order of seniority, are 

required to be forwarded to the Establishment Division for their nominations. It is, therefore, requested to convey 

your consent/willingness for the aforesaid course i.e. whether you are available/willing for nomination of the NMC 

or otherwise. 

 

2.  In view of above, it is requested to please send your written consent to the Board by e-mail at 

sec.mgt.ir1@fbr.gov.pk latest by today, positively. In case no reply is received in the Board by the cut-off date, it 

will be presumed that you have declined to attend the above mentioned NMC. The aspirants are requested to also 

forward their latest annual medical examination report to the Board. 

 
 

 
                    (Zeeshan Nazir Khan) 

                  Secretary (Management/HR.IR-I) 

                          Ph: 051-9205406 

Copy to: 

 Civil Surgeon, Islamabad/Peshawar/Lahore/Karachi/Quetta.  


